DRAFT Minutes from the 2014 Annual General Meeting – by Donna McLean, Recording Secretary
PLEASE NOTE THAT THESE MINUTES SHOULD BE READ IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE POWERPOINT PRESENTATION DELIVERED AT THE AGM [AND NOW POSTED ON OUR WEBSITE]

[The Gull and Silver Lakes Residents’ Association Annual General Meeting was held on Saturday, July 19, 2014 at the Muskoka Boat and Heritage Museum, Gravenhurst].  
President’s Welcome 

Jonathan Hutcheon, President, (“JH”) welcomed the members in attendance and introduced the current Board of Directors. 
Acceptance of Agenda

M/S/C to accept Agenda as presented.
Adoption of Minutes of 2012 and 2013 AGMS
This item was deferred.
[JH introduced first guest speaker] -
OPP Constable Reading, Marine Unit (“JR”)
JR spoke to the following:
Thefts -

· Thieves looking for small, portable and valuable items such as motors, generators, tools [easy to carry off, easy to sell online or by personal reference]
· Incumbent upon owners to make these items unattractive – i.e. chained, locked, marked, and serial #s recorded, photographed

Bears and other Wildlife including Geese -
· Similar to thefts above, make property unattractive – clean bbqs, take in feeders, secure garbage etc.
· Generally bears afraid of humans unless habituated and then unafraid – that is time to call the Ministry

Marine Safety -
· OPP cannot enforce common sense and courtesy

· Can enforce safety by spot checking required boating items [mandated for safety reasons]

· They do patrol at night and only original boat license is acceptable  i.e. photocopies not acceptable
· Fines are high - $300 for invalid boating license

[JH thanked Constable Reading and introduced second speaker]
Councilor Randy Jorgensen, Ward 4 (“RJ”), Town of Gravenhurst (“TOG”)
RJ spoke to the following:
· gave regrets for Mayor Donaldson, Councilor Heidi Lorenz, Ward 1 and  introduced Rosemary King, District Councilor
· provided advice and tips for obtaining building permits efficiently and expediently
· brought several brochures including: “Development Process”, “Storm water Pollution”, “Your Septic System” and “Help Preserve Our Night Sky”

·  encouraged the members to explore the TOG website – lots of information regarding permits and zoning
· Confirmed that all new docks must have a permit – should take as little as 10 days to obtain if everything in order
· When asked about TOG plans for improving the main street i.e. attracting more businesses etc. he advised that the TOG is not in the business of securing investors but Council does support a “Community Improvement Plan” which has been successful in helping interested businesses secure advise and financial assistance to improve their facades or other exterior aesthetics through various means including grants and rebates
· TOG is also looking to encourage development in  knowledge-based areas rather than historic industries such as tourism and manufacturing
·  When asked about the TOG being open to the establishment of ‘northern’ education institutions similar to other northern communities, he confirmed that the TOG is quite receptive to this kind of development but that it is provincially controlled and therefore the TOG can explore it but not make it happen
[JH thanked Councilor Jorgensen for his attendance and responses to our members’ questions.]
Financial Update
· Dave Friesen spoke to the financial report:

· the major expense is the annual water control monitoring program
· typically experienced a small surplus from membership fees, building modest reserve for future use

· member asked if the Assoc. could set aside some money to commission a plaque for Gull Lake Park in recognition of the work done by the Prisoners of War. After a brief discussion, there was a M/S/C to commission such a plaque

Water Quality 
· David Friesen walked the members through the slides on 2013 water quality results
President’s Report

· See presentation slides

· Bridgework taking longer than anticipated

· Update to TOG Office Plan starting in the Fall

· JH has volunteered to sit on Committee to interview and rate candidates – results will be reported to members 
· When asked about TOG fixing the muddled intersection at the south end of Town, JH responded that the TOG had not indicated any change to this intersection

· JH appealed to members to volunteer on Executive initiatives and/or step up for formal positions

· JH always looking for new submissions to Newsletter
Nomination of Directors

The following Directors agreed to stand for nomination and serve for another year: Doug Wallis, Jim Davis, Donna McLean, Dave Friesen, Frank Archibald, and Jonathan Hutcheon. The President then called for nominations for new candidates. There being no further nominations, the nominations were declared closed and there was a M/S/C that those persons nominated above be elected to serve as Board members until the next AGM.
Other Business

· Pat Caleugh reported on the continued success of the Bugs in the Mud program, held annually at the north end of Gull Lake
· A member enquired about the presence of Canada Geese – were other members struggling with an invasion of geese as well?
·  Another member responded that the best remedy is to make one’s property unattractive – e.g. geese don’t like tall grass 

· Another member asked about getting Chicadee Lane graded – Jim Davis advised her to contact Geoff Carlton at the TOG to ask for a visit to the site to assess the need
Adjournment

JH then thanked those in attendance and declared the meeting adjourned.
